From: Monica Perez on behalf of Chuck Huckelberry

Sent: Friday, April 13, 2018 1:28 PM

To:

Carmine DeBonis; Ana Olivares; Juanita Garcia-Seiger; Diane Garcia; COB_mail; Julie
Castaneda; Aiselyn Anaya; Alexandra A. Dickey; Ally Miller; Andres Cano; Anissa Ramirez;
Benny Gomez: Beth Borozan; Caitlin Jensen; Jennifer Cabrera; Jennifer Eckstrom; JoAnn

Benny Gomez; Beth Borozan; Caitlin Jensen; Jennifer Cabrera; Jennifer Eckstrom; JoAnn di Filippo; John Backer; Keith Bagwell; Lucretia Free; Lynne St. Angelo; Maria Klucarova; Marjava Ramirez; Nikolas Walls; Paul Williams; Ramon Valadez; Richard Elias; Sandy

Russell; Sharon Bronson; Sofia Blue; Steve Christy; Susanne Kelly; Therese Rubink

Subject: RE: Agenda Item 13 B, April 17 Board of Supervisors Meeting

Mr. Forsberg,

The below response is being provided to you on behalf Mr. Chuck Huckelberry.

I am in receipt of your email requesting funding to repair Territory Drive. As you may be aware, the Board of Supervisors will be considering an item on their April 17, 2018 agenda to reallocated \$16 million of unspent 1997 HURF funds from road construction projects to road repair work. Included in my recommendation to approve the reallocation of funding is the recommended repair of Territory Drive from Craycroft Road to Grey Mountain Trail.

The proposed work on Territory Drive would consist of removing the top 2 inches of failed asphalt and replacing it with 2 inches of new asphalt. In addition, some stabilization and repair of the shoulder adjacent to the paved surface will occur as part of the work. Subject to approval of the reallocation by the Board, and their concurrence with the roads I have recommended for repair, work on Territory Drive would be done during the fiscal year beginning July 2019. Given that the work will be competitively bid, it is reasonable to expect that the work would not begin prior to mid-2019.

You are welcome to attend the Board of Supervisors meeting on April 17, 2018 beginning at 9:00 AM at the Board Hearing Room at 130 W. Congress Street to relay your support for approval of the reallocation of HURF funds for road repairs, including Territory Drive. Also on the same agenda is a Board discussion on a possible sales tax dedicated solely for road repairs that would enable all unincorporated County roads to be repaired as part of a 10-year road repair plan, in addition to road repairs in the other cities and towns in Pima County. Your input on this important community topic is also welcomed.

Sincerely C.H. Huckelberry County Administrator

Respectfully submitted, ~Monica

From:	[mailto:
	3 1133

Sent: Thursday, April 12, 2018 2:33 PM

To: District1 < District1@pima.gov>; DIST2 < DIST.2@pima.gov>; District3 < District3@pima.gov>; District4 < District4@pima.gov>; District5 < District5@pima.gov>; Chuck Huckelberry < Chuck.Huckelberry@pima.gov>

Cc: Theodore Forsberg <

Subject: Agenda Item 13 B, April 17 Board of Supervisors Meeting

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

I am a resident of Sunrise Mountain View Estates in District 1. On March 28, Supervisor Miller and Deputy Administrator for Public Works Carmine DeBonis spoke to our Fairfield homeowner association meeting. The purpose of the meeting was to address the terrible condition of the failed Territory Drive which is a collector road for multiple HOAs.

Mr. DeBonis discussed a proposed amendment to a 1997 Road Bond program that would repurpose \$16 million to provide for repair of failed collector and arterial roads. \$10 million dollars would be proposed for fiscal year beginning July 1, 2018. The remaining \$6 million would be used for the second year. Mr. DeBonis was going to recommend a portion of Territory Drive from Grey Mountain Trail to Craycroft (1.1. miles) for repair in the first year due to road deterioration and unsafe condition. This road carries a lot of traffic on a daily basis.

I urge you to support this amendment and to include Territory Drive on the priority list of roads to be repaired during the first year.

Sincerely,

Ted Forsberg

From:

Monica Perez on behalf of Chuck Huckelberry

Sent:

Friday, April 13, 2018 1:29 PM

To:

Carmen Wiswell

Cc:

COB_mail; Julie Castaneda; Carmine DeBonis; Ana Olivares; Juanita Garcia-Seiger; Diane Garcia; Aiselyn Anaya; Alexandra A. Dickey; Ally Miller; Andres Cano; Anissa Ramirez; Benny Gomez; Beth Borozan; Caitlin Jensen; Jennifer Cabrera; Jennifer Eckstrom; JoAnn di Filippo; John Backer; Keith Bagwell; Lucretia Free; Lynne St. Angelo; Maria Klucarova; Marjava Ramirez; Nikolas Walls; Paul Williams; Ramon Valadez; Richard Elias; Sandy Russell; Sharon Bronson; Sofia Blue; Steve Christy; Susanne Kelly; Therese Rubink

Subject:

RE: Bond Fund Approval - Repairs or Replacement of Territory Drive

Ms. Wiswell,

The below response is being provided to you on behalf Mr. Chuck Huckelberry.

I am in receipt of your email requesting funding to repair Territory Drive. As you may be aware, the Board of Supervisors will be considering an item on their April 17, 2018 agenda to reallocated \$16 million of unspent 1997 HURF funds from road construction projects to road repair work. Included in my recommendation to approve the reallocation of funding is the recommended repair of Territory Drive from Craycroft Road to Grey Mountain Trail.

The proposed work on Territory Drive would consist of removing the top 2 inches of failed asphalt and replacing it with 2 inches of new asphalt. In addition, some stabilization and repair of the shoulder adjacent to the paved surface will occur as part of the work. Subject to approval of the reallocation by the Board, and their concurrence with the roads I have recommended for repair, work on Territory Drive would be done during the fiscal year beginning July 2019. Given that the work will be competitively bid, it is reasonable to expect that the work would not begin prior to mid-2019.

You are welcome to attend the Board of Supervisors meeting on April 17, 2018 beginning at 9:00 AM at the Board Hearing Room at 130 W. Congress Street to relay your support for approval of the reallocation of HURF funds for road repairs, including Territory Drive. Also on the same agenda is a Board discussion on a possible sales tax dedicated solely for road repairs that would enable all unincorporated County roads to be repaired as part of a 10-year road repair plan, in addition to road repairs in the other cities and towns in Pima County. Your input on this important community topic is also welcomed.

Sincerely C.H. Huckelberry County Administrator

Respectfully submitted, ~Monica

From: Carmen Wiswell [mailto

Sent: Thursday, April 12, 2018 2:31 PM

To: DIST2 <DIST.2@pima.gov>; District3 <District.3@pima.gov>; District4 <District4@pima.gov>; District5

<District5@pima.gov>

Cc: District1 < District1@pima.gov>; Chuck Huckelberry < Chuck. Huckelberry@pima.gov>

Subject: Bond Fund Approval - Repairs or Replacement of Territory Drive

Importance: High

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with daution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Dear Supervisors Valadez, Bronson, Christy and Elias,

The is to request your favorable consideration and approval of funding to repair or replace Territory Drive, between Grey Mountain Trail and Craycroft Road. Territory Drive is used by twelve (12) Sunrise Homeowner Associations (1800 homes) encompassed by Craycroft Road, Kolb Road, Sunrise Drive, and River Road. Within this area, not less than 2500 residents reside and use Territory Drive, a Pima County Road, as their closest route to and from commercial businesses, churches, and private homes.

With this in mind, I encourage you to approve, at your Tuesday, April 17, 2018 meeting, the required funding for the long-term repair or replacement of Territory Drive. Again, this will specifically fund the section of Territory Drive between Grey Mountain Trail and Craycroft Road.

I am very concerned that further decay of this road will make it even more dangerous than it is currently which will result in injury to Pima County taxpayers/voters. In addition, ambulance and fire services will be jeopardized, causing extremely adverse consequences for those you serve.

Your approval is appreciated.

Carmen Wiswell 4401 North Vereda Rosada Tucson, AZ 85750

From:

Monica Perez on behalf of Chuck Huckelberry

Sent:

Friday, April 13, 2018 1:29 PM

To:

Jim Hart

Cc:

COB_mail; Julie Castaneda; Carmine DeBonis; Ana Olivares; Juanita Garcia-Seiger; Diane Garcia; Aiselyn Anaya; Alexandra A. Dickey; Ally Miller; Andres Cano; Anissa Ramirez; Benny Gomez; Beth Borozan; Caitlin Jensen; Jennifer Cabrera; Jennifer Eckstrom; JoAnn di Filippo; John Backer; Keith Bagwell; Lucretia Free; Lynne St. Angelo; Maria Klucarova; Marjava Ramirez; Nikolas Walls; Paul Williams; Ramon Valadez; Richard Elias; Sandy Russell; Sharon Bronson; Sofia Blue; Steve Christy; Susanne Kelly; Therese Rubink

Subject:

RE: Territory Drive

Mr. Hart,

The below response is being provided to you on behalf Mr. Chuck Huckelberry.

I am in receipt of your email requesting funding to repair Territory Drive. As you may be aware, the Board of Supervisors will be considering an item on their April 17, 2018 agenda to reallocated \$16 million of unspent 1997 HURF funds from road construction projects to road repair work. Included in my recommendation to approve the reallocation of funding is the recommended repair of Territory Drive from Craycroft Road to Grey Mountain Trail.

The proposed work on Territory Drive would consist of removing the top 2 inches of failed asphalt and replacing it with 2 inches of new asphalt. In addition, some stabilization and repair of the shoulder adjacent to the paved surface will occur as part of the work. Subject to approval of the reallocation by the Board, and their concurrence with the roads I have recommended for repair, work on Territory Drive would be done during the fiscal year beginning July 2019. Given that the work will be competitively bid, it is reasonable to expect that the work would not begin prior to mid-2019.

You are welcome to attend the Board of Supervisors meeting on April 17, 2018 beginning at 9:00 AM at the Board Hearing Room at 130 W. Congress Street to relay your support for approval of the reallocation of HURF funds for road repairs, including Territory Drive. Also on the same agenda is a Board discussion on a possible sales tax dedicated solely for road repairs that would enable all unincorporated County roads to be repaired as part of a 10-year road repair plan, in addition to road repairs in the other cities and towns in Pima County. Your input on this important community topic is also welcomed.

Sincerely
C.H. Huckelberry
County Administrator

Respectfully submitted, ~Monica

From: Jim Hart [mailto:

Sent: Thursday, April 12, 2018 1:54 PM

To: District1 < District1@pima.gov>; DIST2 < DIST.2@pima.gov>; District3 < District3@pima.gov>; District4 < District4@pima.gov>; District5 < District5@pima.gov>; Chuck Huckelberry < Chuck.Huckelberry@pima.gov>

Subject: Territory Drive

* * * * * *

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Territory Drive is in failed state and has become very dangerous. There are numerous potholes and very significant drop-offs on the road edges. This road carries a lot of traffic and should be a high priority for repaving.

I understand that this will be up for consideration at your meeting next week and I respectfully ask that you consider making this a high priority.

Jim Hart

From:

Monica Perez on behalf of Chuck Huckelberry

Sent:

Friday, April 13, 2018 1:30 PM

To:

Harry Crane

Cc:

Julie Castaneda; COB_mail; Carmine DeBonis; Ana Olivares; Juanita Garcia-Seiger; Diane Garcia; Aiselyn Anaya; Alexandra A. Dickey; Ally Miller; Andres Cano; Anissa Ramirez; Benny Gomez; Beth Borozan; Caitlin Jensen; Jennifer Cabrera; Jennifer Eckstrom; JoAnn di Filippo; John Backer; Keith Bagwell; Lucretia Free; Lynne St. Angelo; Maria Klucarova; Marjava Ramirez; Nikolas Walls; Paul Williams; Ramon Valadez; Richard Elias; Sandy Russell; Sharon Bronson; Sofia Blue; Steve Christy; Susanne Kelly; Therese Rubink

Subject:

RE: Road Conditions on Territory Drive East of Craycroft

Mr. Crane,

The below response is being provided to you on behalf Mr. Chuck Huckelberry.

I am in receipt of your email requesting funding to repair Territory Drive. As you may be aware, the Board of Supervisors will be considering an item on their April 17, 2018 agenda to reallocated \$16 million of unspent 1997 HURF funds from road construction projects to road repair work. Included in my recommendation to approve the reallocation of funding is the recommended repair of Territory Drive from Craycroft Road to Grey Mountain Trail.

The proposed work on Territory Drive would consist of removing the top 2 inches of failed asphalt and replacing it with 2 inches of new asphalt. In addition, some stabilization and repair of the shoulder adjacent to the paved surface will occur as part of the work. Subject to approval of the reallocation by the Board, and their concurrence with the roads I have recommended for repair, work on Territory Drive would be done during the fiscal year beginning July 2019. Given that the work will be competitively bid, it is reasonable to expect that the work would not begin prior to mid-2019.

You are welcome to attend the Board of Supervisors meeting on April 17, 2018 beginning at 9:00 AM at the Board Hearing Room at 130 W. Congress Street to relay your support for approval of the reallocation of HURF funds for road repairs, including Territory Drive. Also on the same agenda is a Board discussion on a possible sales tax dedicated solely for road repairs that would enable all unincorporated County roads to be repaired as part of a 10-year road repair plan, in addition to road repairs in the other cities and towns in Pima County. Your input on this important community topic is also welcomed.

Sincerely
C.H. Huckelberry
County Administrator

Respectfully submitted, ~Monica

From: Harry Crane [mailto

Sent: Thursday, April 12, 2018 9:38 AM

To: District1 < District1@pima.gov>; DIST2 < DIST.2@pima.gov>; District3 < District.3@pima.gov>; District4 < District4@pima.gov>; District5 < District5@pima.gov>; Chuck Huckelberry < Chuck.Huckelberry@pima.gov>

Subject: Road Conditions on Territory Drive East of Craycroft

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

I am writing as a concerned citizen who travels Territory Drive daily. The road is well documented as "failed" and one of the worst in Pima County.

Delay in repairs could result in one of my neighbors or myself being at risk of an accident on this unsafe road.

I urge you to include Territory Drive east of Craycroft in your current plans for repairs at your meeting on April 17.

Harry

Harry Crane | Executive Chef Culinary Support Services LLC Tucson, Arizona



Eat Right. Stay Well. Be Happy

From: Monica Perez on behalf of Chuck Huckelberry

Sent: Friday, April 13, 2018 1:30 PM

To: Lyla Michelson

Cc: Julie Castaneda; Carmine DeBonis; Ana Olivares; Juanita Garcia-Seiger; Diane Garcia;

> COB_mail; Aiselyn Anaya; Alexandra A. Dickey; Ally Miller; Andres Cano; Anissa Ramirez; Benny Gomez; Beth Borozan; Caitlin Jensen; Jennifer Cabrera; Jennifer Eckstrom; JoAnn di Filippo; John Backer; Keith Bagwell; Lucretia Free; Lynne St. Angelo; Maria Klucarova; Marjava Ramirez; Nikolas Walls; Paul Williams; Ramon Valadez; Richard Elias; Sandy

Russell; Sharon Bronson; Sofia Blue; Steve Christy; Susanne Kelly; Therese Rubink

Subject: RE: Territory Drive Road Repairs Overdue

Mr. and Ms. Michelson,

The below response is being provided to you on behalf Mr. Chuck Huckelberry.

I am in receipt of your email requesting funding to repair Territory Drive. As you may be aware, the Board of Supervisors will be considering an item on their April 17, 2018 agenda to reallocated \$16 million of unspent 1997 HURF funds from road construction projects to road repair work. Included in my recommendation to approve the reallocation of funding is the recommended repair of Territory Drive from Craycroft Road to Grey Mountain Trail.

The proposed work on Territory Drive would consist of removing the top 2 inches of failed asphalt and replacing it with 2 inches of new asphalt. In addition, some stabilization and repair of the shoulder adjacent to the paved surface will occur as part of the work. Subject to approval of the reallocation by the Board, and their concurrence with the roads I have recommended for repair, work on Territory Drive would be done during the fiscal year beginning July 2019. Given that the work will be competitively bid, it is reasonable to expect that the work would not begin prior to mid-2019.

You are welcome to attend the Board of Supervisors meeting on April 17, 2018 beginning at 9:00 AM at the Board Hearing Room at 130 W. Congress Street to relay your support for approval of the reallocation of HURF funds for road repairs, including Territory Drive. Also on the same agenda is a Board discussion on a possible sales tax dedicated solely for road repairs that would enable all unincorporated County roads to be repaired as part of a 10-year road repair plan, in addition to road repairs in the other cities and towns in Pima County. Your input on this important community topic is also welcomed.

Sincerely C.H. Huckelberry County Administrator

Respectfully submitted, ~Monica

From: Lyla Michelson [mailto

Sent: Wednesday, April 11, 2018 10:05 PM

To: District1 < District1@pima.gov>; DIST2 < DIST.2@pima.gov>; District3 < District.3@pima.gov>; District4 < District4@pima.gov>; District5 < District5@pima.gov>; Chuck Huckelberry < Chuck.Huckelberry@pima.gov>

Subject: Territory Drive Road Repairs Overdue

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Dear Supervisor Miller, Supervisor Valadez, Supervisor Bronson, Supervisor Christy, Chair Elias and County Administrator Chuck Huckleberry:

Concern for the bad and worsening condition of Territory Drive has pushed us to contact you and ask for your unanimous support to put Territory Drive on the final road repair list supported by Bond funds. The repairs are needed as soon as possible in order to prevent accidents caused by the poor condition of the street. We and other residents of Sunrise Presidio Townhomes who must use this street request that the repairs be completed during Year 1 if not sooner.

Sincerely,

Byron and Lyla Michelson 5121 N. Camino de la Cumbre Tucson, AZ 85750

From: Monica Perez on behalf of Chuck Huckelberry

Sent: Friday, April 13, 2018 1:31 PM

To:

Cc: Julie Castaneda; Carmine DeBonis; Ana Olivares; Juanita Garcia-Seiger; Diane Garcia;

> COB_mail; Aiselyn Anaya; Alexandra A. Dickey; Ally Miller; Andres Cano; Anissa Ramirez; Benny Gomez; Beth Borozan; Caitlin Jensen; Jennifer Cabrera; Jennifer Eckstrom; JoAnn di Filippo; John Backer; Keith Bagwell; Lucretia Free; Lynne St. Angelo; Maria Klucarova; Marjava Ramirez; Nikolas Walls; Paul Williams; Ramon Valadez; Richard Elias; Sandy Russell; Sharon Bronson; Sofia Blue; Steve Christy; Susanne Kelly; Therese Rubink

Subject: **RE: Territory Drive**

Mr. Simm,

The below response is being provided to you on behalf Mr. Chuck Huckelberry,

I am in receipt of your email requesting funding to repair Territory Drive. As you may be aware, the Board of Supervisors will be considering an item on their April 17, 2018 agenda to reallocated \$16 million of unspent 1997 HURF funds from road construction projects to road repair work. Included in my recommendation to approve the reallocation of funding is the recommended repair of Territory Drive from Craycroft Road to Grey Mountain Trail.

The proposed work on Territory Drive would consist of removing the top 2 inches of failed asphalt and replacing it with f 2inches of new asphalt. In addition, some stabilization and repair of the shoulder adjacent to the paved surface will occur as part of the work. Subject to approval of the reallocation by the Board, and their concurrence with the roads I have recommended for repair, work on Territory Drive would be done during the fiscal year beginning July 2019. Given that the work will be competitively bid, it is reasonable to expect that the work would not begin prior to mid-2019.

You are welcome to attend the Board of Supervisors meeting on April 17, 2018 beginning at 9:00 AM at the Board Hearing Room at 130 W. Congress Street to relay your support for approval of the reallocation of HURF funds for road repairs, including Territory Drive. Also on the same agenda is a Board discussion on a possible sales tax dedicated solely for road repairs that would enable all unincorporated County roads to be repaired as part of a 10-year road repair plan, in addition to road repairs in the other cities and towns in Pima County. Your input on this important community topic is also welcomed.

Sincerely C.H. Huckelberry County Administrator

Respectfully submitted, ~Monica

From

On Behalf Of Andrew Simm

Sent: Wednesday, April 11, 2018 9:36 PM

To: District1 < District1@pima.gov>; DIST2 < DIST.2@pima.gov>; District3 < District.3@pima.gov>; District4 < District4@pima.gov>; District5 < District5@pima.gov>; Chuck Huckelberry < Chuck.Huckelberry@pima.gov>

Subject: Territory Drive

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Dear Supervisors and County Administrator,

As a board member of the Sunrise Territory Village Homeowners Association and a resident living just off Territory Drive, I would like to encourage you to prioritize improvements to Territory Drive by supporting the proposed amendment requesting that \$16 million of bond funds be re-purposed to provide for arterial and collector road improvements over the next two years.

Furthermore I would like to see Territory Drive treated as a high priority to be done in Year 1. Territory drive has deteriorated notably over recent years, to the point where it has become a hazard for vehicles and pedestrians.

Sincerely, Andrew Simm

From:

Monica Perez on behalf of Chuck Huckelberry

Sent:

Friday, April 13, 2018 1:32 PM

To:

Maxim Cohen

Cc:

Julie Castaneda; Carmine DeBonis; Ana Olivares; Juanita Garcia-Seiger; Diane Garcia; COB_mail; Aiselyn Anaya; Alexandra A. Dickey; Ally Miller; Andres Cano; Anissa Ramirez; Benny Gomez; Beth Borozan; Caitlin Jensen; Jennifer Cabrera; Jennifer Eckstrom; JoAnn di Filippo; John Backer; Keith Bagwell; Lucretia Free; Lynne St. Angelo; Maria Klucarova; Marjava Ramirez; Nikolas Walls; Paul Williams; Ramon Valadez; Richard Elias; Sandy Russell; Sharon Bronson; Sofia Blue; Steve Christy; Susanne Kelly; Therese Rubink

Subject:

RE: Road conditions on Territory Road east of Craycroft

Mr. Cohen,

The below response is being provided to you on behalf Mr. Chuck Huckelberry.

I am in receipt of your email requesting funding to repair Territory Drive. As you may be aware, the Board of Supervisors will be considering an item on their April 17, 2018 agenda to reallocated \$16 million of unspent 1997 HURF funds from road construction projects to road repair work. Included in my recommendation to approve the reallocation of funding is the recommended repair of Territory Drive from Craycroft Road to Grey Mountain Trail.

The proposed work on Territory Drive would consist of removing the top 2 inches of failed asphalt and replacing it with 2 inches of new asphalt. In addition, some stabilization and repair of the shoulder adjacent to the paved surface will occur as part of the work. Subject to approval of the reallocation by the Board, and their concurrence with the roads I have recommended for repair, work on Territory Drive would be done during the fiscal year beginning July 2019. Given that the work will be competitively bid, it is reasonable to expect that the work would not begin prior to mid-2019.

You are welcome to attend the Board of Supervisors meeting on April 17, 2018 beginning at 9:00 AM at the Board Hearing Room at 130 W. Congress Street to relay your support for approval of the reallocation of HURF funds for road repairs, including Territory Drive. Also on the same agenda is a Board discussion on a possible sales tax dedicated solely for road repairs that would enable all unincorporated County roads to be repaired as part of a 10-year road repair plan, in addition to road repairs in the other cities and towns in Pima County. Your input on this important community topic is also welcomed.

Sincerely C.H. Huckelberry County Administrator

Respectfully submitted, ~Monica

From: Maxim Cohen

Sent: Wednesday, April 11, 2018 3:06 PM

To: District1 < District1@pima.gov>; DIST2 < DIST.2@pima.gov>; District3 < District3.@pima.gov>; District4 < District4@pima.gov>; District5 < District5@pima.gov>; Chuck Huckelberry < Chuck.Huckelberry@pima.gov>

Subject: Road conditions on Territory Road east of Craycroft

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

I am writting to you as a concerned citizen who travels this area everyday. The condition of this road is well documented as in need of major repair work.

My concern goes beyond the repair issue. Attached you will find 2 pictures that show a very dangerous situation on the south side of Territory just east of Sonoyta. The shoulder of the road in this area is below the surface of the pavement and if a driver was to drift to the right off of the pavement there is a high probability that they could loose control and go off of the road into the wash which is about 5 feet below the road level. Such an accident could result in serious injury or death.

Delaying fixing this hazard could leave the County at risk for a major lawsuit not to mention injury or death to one of our neighbors.

When making your decision as to which road projects should receive priority please look at the pictures and discuss the matter with your engineering team. This is not a political matter it is a safety issue..

Thank you for your consideration.

Maxim Cohen 5084 N Camino del Lazo Tucson, AZ 85750-1504

e-mail voice: cell and text:

From:

Monica Perez on behalf of Chuck Huckelberry

Sent:

Friday, April 13, 2018 1:33 PM

To:

Marty Kolonel

Cc:

Julie Castaneda; Carmine DeBonis; Ana Olivares; Juanita Garcia-Seiger; Diane Garcia; COB_mail; Aiselyn Anaya; Alexandra A. Dickey; Ally Miller; Andres Cano; Anissa Ramirez; Benny Gomez; Beth Borozan; Caitlin Jensen; Jennifer Cabrera; Jennifer Eckstrom; JoAnn di Filippo; John Backer; Keith Bagwell; Lucretia Free; Lynne St. Angelo; Maria Klucarova; Marjava Ramirez; Nikolas Walls; Paul Williams; Ramon Valadez; Richard Elias; Sandy Russell; Sharon Bronson; Sofia Blue; Steve Christy; Susanne Kelly; Therese Rubink

Subject:

RE: Territory Drive

Mr. Kolonel,

The below response is being provided to you on behalf Mr. Chuck Huckelberry.

I am in receipt of your email requesting funding to repair Territory Drive. As you may be aware, the Board of Supervisors will be considering an item on their April 17, 2018 agenda to reallocated \$16 million of unspent 1997 HURF funds from road construction projects to road repair work. Included in my recommendation to approve the reallocation of funding is the recommended repair of Territory Drive from Craycroft Road to Grey Mountain Trail.

The proposed work on Territory Drive would consist of removing the top 2 inches of failed asphalt and replacing it with 2 inches of new asphalt. In addition, some stabilization and repair of the shoulder adjacent to the paved surface will occur as part of the work. Subject to approval of the reallocation by the Board, and their concurrence with the roads I have recommended for repair, work on Territory Drive would be done during the fiscal year beginning July 2019. Given that the work will be competitively bid, it is reasonable to expect that the work would not begin prior to mid-2019.

You are welcome to attend the Board of Supervisors meeting on April 17, 2018 beginning at 9:00 AM at the Board Hearing Room at 130 W. Congress Street to relay your support for approval of the reallocation of HURF funds for road repairs, including Territory Drive. Also on the same agenda is a Board discussion on a possible sales tax dedicated solely for road repairs that would enable all unincorporated County roads to be repaired as part of a 10-year road repair plan, in addition to road repairs in the other cities and towns in Pima County. Your input on this important community topic is also welcomed.

Sincerely
C.H. Huckelberry
County Administrator

Respectfully submitted, ~Monica

From: Marty Kolonel

Sent: Wednesday, April 11, 2018 6:48 AM

To: District1 < District1@pima.gov>; DIST2 < DIST.2@pima.gov>; District3 < District.3@pima.gov>; District4 < District4@pima.gov>; District5 < District5@pima.gov>; Chuck Huckelberry < Chuck.Huckelberry@pima.gov>

Cc: bod@stvha.org Subject: Territory Drive

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Dear Board of Supervisors and County Administrator;

As a member of one of the Sunrise Territory HOA Boards and a resident of Pima County, I want to express our concern over the terrible neglect of our County Roads. We support a much higher priority being placed on fund allocations toward road repair and maintenance. Specifically, we support the proposed amendment requesting that \$16 million of bond funds be repurposed to provide for arterial and collector road improvements over the next two years.

Finally, we would like to see Territory Drive as a high priority to be done in Year 1, as soon as funding is available. Territory drive has badly deteriorated to the point where it is, not only a hazard for vehicles, but has also become a liability for the county, due to failed and narrowing borders.

Sincerely,

Marty Kolonel, Board Member Sunrise Territory Village Homeowner's Association